
    Manchester United Methodist Church 

The Chimes 
413 East Butler St.     July 2016 Phone 563.927.4439  

www. umcmanchester.com                           E-mail: mumc@umcmanchester.com 

Wednesday, July 6th  
UMW 

Executive Meeting 11:00a CR 
11:30a-Wesley Hall  

July Mission 
Ice Cream Social 

Monday, July 4th  
   *CHURCH CLOSED* 

 

 
Have a safe holiday!! 

Manchester United Methodist Church 
~Family Mission ~ 

For more information on how to  
volunteer or to make a tax deductible donation 

please click on the link below: 
http://www.umcmanchester.com/house-of-david/  

Look inside for more up-to-date information! 

Pizza Ranch Fundraiser 
for The House of David 

Monday, July 6th 5:00-8:00p 

 

http://www.manchesterumc.com
http://www.umcmanchester.com/house-of-david/


A note from Reverend Phil… 

Everyone knows the story of Jesus meeting the Samaritan woman at the well. He reveals Himself as the 
Messiah, and she runs into town proclaiming the grace she has come to know from the Son of God. 
What few people pay attention to is the scripture that follows along right after this powerful story of God’s 
acceptance and grace.  
The Disciples return with food, and though surprised, did not question Jesus about why would He speak 
to a Samaritan woman but instead they offered Jesus some lunch. Jesus declines the food saying his 
needs have been satisfied by a source they do not understand. The Disciples wonder if the woman had 
given him something to eat, but Jesus tells them: 
“My food,” said Jesus, “is to do the will of him who sent me and to finish his work. Don’t you have a 
saying, ‘It’s still four months until harvest’? I tell you, open your eyes and look at the fields! They are 
ripe for harvest.” (John 4:34-35) 
Jesus’ needs have been met by doing God’s work. What does this mean, how does it work? It reminds 
me of a story when I led a mission team to Mississippi after hurricane Katrina in 2006. One of our work 
teams was working on a roof that was half blown off and covered in tarps. The homeowner was an  
elderly widow. When the team arrived she advised Mark, our team leader, that she would be making 
lunch for the team every day they worked there. Mark advised they had packed their own lunches, and 
the home owner replied; “My roof may leak but my stove still works and this is something I can do!”  
So the team was treated with a hot lunch and never got their lunches out of the cooler. On the bus ride 
home, they passed a park where many displaced people from the storm had created something like a 
shanty town out of boxes and tarps. Mark stopped the bus, and the team ran out and treated those who 
were truly hurting with a sack lunch. Mark said he could not believe how happy, and hungry these people 
were. This team worked on this house for three days, and every day they packed a lunch, the home  
owner made them a meal, and they stopped at the park to share in their good fortune. Except by day 
two, many of the other teams had thrown their lunches into Marks cooler as well, to be handed out to 
those in need. Even after that house was done, the bus stopped every day to hand out lunches  
“left over” from the worksites. 
God has a way of meeting our needs when we are obedient in our service to Him. Like loaves and fishes, 
God took the offering of service and turned into a meal that met the needs of many. “Open your eyes and 
look at the fields! They are ripe for harvest.” 
This month we will take 5 days to devote to working on a neighbor’s house through an effort called  
“The House of David.” Our service will not be limited to what we accomplish on the work site, but also in 
prayers for safety, food preparation in the evenings, and also financial support. We will make a  
life- transforming difference for one of our neighbors, and God will also make a life-transforming change 
in us as well. Let us take advantage of this opportunity to put as much energy as possible into this  
blessing from God.  Amen! 



The House of David 
A mission of love ~ 
                           led by Manchester United Methodist Church 
          and joined by the community, a circle of family and friendship! 

“ As you sent me into the world, I have sent them into the world.”  
John 17:18 

 

July 23—27, 2016  

Saturday: 9:00a-4:30p 
Sunday: 1:00p-4:30p 

Monday-Tuesday-Wednesday: 9:00a-4:30p 

About David~ 
David, a person with special needs has lived in this community all of his life. He works part-time at Pizza Ranch,  
volunteers at Share the Harvest every week during the summer, every winter he shovels snow for all of the elderly on 
his block and he also volunteers at the community program, Second Helpings, which is housed at the Manchester 
United Methodist Church. A few months ago, David's friends set up A Go Fund Me account after they learned he had 
been collecting pop cans for months to help pay for some home repair needs. Manchester United Methodist Church 
has come along side David and his friends and ask others to join in this mission of love.  Anybody who has ever met 
David knows of his kindness and gentleness towards life.  It is a pleasure to know him and a joy to watch the  
community surround him with love.  

The Mission~  
Manchester United Methodist Church is leading a team of volunteers to help David fix up his home. Currently 
the living conditions are less than adequate and we are here to facilitate the needed renovations.  Issues we plan to fix 
are:  replace siding and roof, and add a small utility room.  We are looking to our  
community for volunteer labor support and financial donations, as we are not fully funded for this project. 
A local concrete contractor has generously donated the material and labor to pour the foundation for this  
project.   We appreciate your support!! 

The work~ 
Please come ready to use your skills for carpentry, siding, roofing and drywall repair along with your tools and a heart 
to serve.  If you aren't skilled in carpentry but would like to help there are many positions that will need to be filled, 
please call the church to find out how you can help.  We thank you!! 

How you can help~ 
There are several ways to sign up to volunteer your time:  

, Call Manchester United Methodist Church  @ 927.4439  

      , stop by the church to sign up: 413 East Butler Street 

   , Visit the churches website: umcmanchester.com 

 
         To donate financially, please drop your tax deductible gift to the church or mail to:  

*Please make checks payable to:  

Manchester United Methodist Church 
 
**MEMO: The House of David 

Please bring your own lunch; snacks/water will be available.  
A meal will be served at Manchester United Methodist every evening at 5:30p devotion to follow @ 6:15p 

Manchester United Methodist Church 
The House of David 
413 E Butler Street 

Manchester, Iowa  52057 



COMMITTEE REPORTS 

 

Church Council Minutes 
Conference Room 

June 21, 2016 
6:30 p.m. 

 
Present:  Barry Eike, Al Remling, Kathy Water-
man, Pastor Phil, Ben Hucker, Bruce Nodurft, Ron 
Stellick, Randy Waterman, Jim DeKeyser, Janine 
Stellick, Bill Scanlan, Marianne Sandberg, Jean 
Gross. 
 
Chairperson Al called the meeting to order at 6:30 on 
Tuesday, June 21, 2016 in the Conference Room.  
We opened with the call to worship which was from 
Psalms 16:5-6.  This text from Psalms reminds us 
that as Christians we have a goodly heritage because 
we have been blessed by God.  We should appreciate 
what we have as a nation culturally, spiritually and 
politically as citizens.  Our blessings and  
opportunities are numerous.  This is our goodly herit-
age and we and future generations must not forget or 
take for granted all that we have.   
 
Prayers and praises were lifted up followed by a  
moment of silence and a prayer for guidance by Al.   
 
Randy moved, seconded by Bill, to approve the May 
minutes as written.  Carried. 
 
Motion was made by Kathy Waterman, seconded by 
Bill Scanlan to proceed with the "House of David" 
local mission project pending approval by all parties.  
Once approved this will be taking place the end of 
July.  
 
Barry reminded us of the need for more names on the 
sign up sheets for the ice cream social on July 20.  A 
reminder after church services in July will help to get 
people to sign up.  Meat donations are a priority but 
there are other needs also.  Please check the hall sign 
up sheets.  Proceeds from this will be going to the 
fascia project.   
 
UMW will be cleaning the kitchen the end of July 
after the activities involving use of the kitchen are 
finished.   
 
Ben reported that worship is looking at upgrading the 
sound system and the projection system with newer 

technology.  A capital campaign has been suggested 
to secure funds for projects that need our attention.   
 
Our church treasurer reported that apportionments 
have been paid for the first quarter of this year.   
 
Next meeting will be July 19, 2016 at 6:30 in Wesley 
Hall. 
Meeting adjourned at 7:40 p.m. with the Lord's Pray-
er and singing of the doxology. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
Jean Gross, Church Council Secretary 

 

Finance Report 
May Income 

 

YTD Budget:  $109,075.40 

YTD Actual: $97,890.35 

 



SERVING OUR CHURCH 
July 3             

Communion servers:  Melissa Fulton, Nicholas Stocks 

Acolytes:  

Liturgist:  Dave Gaskill   

Scripture Reader:  Chr is Mundy 

Children’s Sermon:  Dr Tyr rell 

Door Greeters:  Janine Stellick, Dennis Por ter , Bar ry Eike 

Nursery:  Meghan Mensen

July 10 

Acolytes:  

Liturgist:   

Scripture Reader:  Jeff Larsen   

Children's Sermon:      

Door Greeters:  Bobbi Chester, Dennis Porter, Eric Anderson  

Nursery:  Kathy Waterman  

July 17 

Acolytes:  

Liturgist:  Rita Woods 

Scripture Reader:  John Rasmussen  

Children's Sermon:  

Door Greeters: Bobbi Chester, Dennis Porter, Eric Anderson    

Nursery:   Debbie Rogers 

July 24 

Acolytes:  

Liturgist:   

Scripture Reader:  Michael Stocks 

Children's Sermon:   

Door Greeters:  Bobbi Chester, Dennis Porter, Eric Anderson  

Nursery:   Julia Hopkins 

July 31 

Acolytes:  

Liturgist:   

Scripture Reader:  

Children's Sermon:   

Door Greeters:  Bobbi Chester , Dennis Por ter , Bar ry Eike 

Nursery:   Connie Allyn  

Pianists & Music Coordinators: 

Beth Mueller and Lynne Rasmussen 

Piano/Organ Substitute: Duane Philgreen 
 

Tech Team: 

Benjamin Hucker, Michael Stocks, Ruth 
Voshell 

 

If you would like to be part of the 

 Serving Our Church Team 

 please contact 

Communion Server, Liturgist,  

Children’s Sermon:  

Dave Gaskill @ 927. 3121 

e-mail:  davegaskill@gmail.com 

Door Greeter:   

Janine Stellick @ 927.3485 

e-mail:  jstellick@iowatelecom.net 

 

Tech Team: 

Benjamin Hucker @ 815-481-2364 or 

mumctechteam@gmail.com 

 

Nursery: 

Mary Jane Fetter @ 927.2475 

 

Acolyte and Usher: 

Jim Kerton @ 927. 5953 

Or  

Sign up at the Welcome Center 

 

®  



Reminder: 
Please submit all announcements to the office by 
Tuesday noon for the upcoming service.                                                              
                               Thank you! 

 

Prayer Concerns: 
 
Berdina Carradus    Cliff  Cole               Howard Haigh 
Jolene Hakert     Eugene Harbaugh              Bob Helmrich 
Garneth Hook            Calvin Hook                 Pearl Seibert 
Alyssa Sellner      Dylan Sellner          Marianne Sandberg            
Ross Snyder     Joe Vap                       Pam Vap                        
Donna Welcher         George White      
The Family of Dorothy Palmer 
Jacob (Grandson of Jeane Taylor)  

Susan Rogers (Rev Phil’s sister-in-law)           

Baby Elijah and The Wagner Family       
LaVera Fleuriet (Shirley Davis’s mother)    
Keith Wilgenbusch    
Royce Robinson (Friend of Shirley Davis) 

Janelle (Husmann) Walton    
Mark Myers (Son of Bertha Starr)  
A friend of Tom Allyn   
The Family of Anna Mae Nefzger                        

 Looking ahead… 

>>>>August<<<< 

 

Wednesday, August 3 

UMW  

Executive Meeting 9:00a-CR 

9:30a-Wesley Hall 

<><><><><><> 

Communion Sunday, August 7th ~  9:00a  

<><><><> 

Sunday, August 7th  

11:30a 

Chuong Garden 

<><><> 

Wednesday, August 10 

WOW w/Communion 

<><><> 
Thursday, August 11 

Communion @ GNH/Meadows @ 10:30a  

<><><> 
Sunday, August 14 

10:45a 
Celebration of Life Services 

Virginia Nelson 
<><> 

August 18  
Chimes Deadline 

<> 

Mondays 
5:30p Worship Design (every) .. Conference Room 
5:30p Second Helpings (every) ........... Wesley Hall 
7:00p Missions Meeting (2nd week) ... Wesley Hall 

 

Tuesdays 
9:00a Calico Cut-Ups (every) .............. Wesley Hall 
2:00p Bingo(4th week) ................................... GNH 
5:30p Finance Mtg (3rd week) ............ Conf. Room 
6:30p Church Council(3rd week) ........ Wesley Hall 
6:30p SPPRC(2nd week) ............................. Library 

Wednesdays 
Worship on Wednesday (every) 

5:15p Light Meal ................................. Wesley Hall 
6:00p Worship ......................................... Sanctuary 
6:45p Group Discussion ..............Various locations 

 

Thursdays 
1:00p Knitters (every)  ................................ Library 
6:00p Trustee Meeting (1st week) ....... Conf. Room 

 

Fridays 
9:30 Sippers (every) ............................. Coffee Den 

 

The July/August issue of  

The Upper Room 

 is now available, at 

 the Welcome Center.   



Have you read and studied some of the scripture used in worship? 

 

NAME ROOM # PRINT SIZE 

Carol Brockmeyer N144 LARGE 

Arlan Brockmeyer N115 LARGE 

Betty DeKeyser N131 REGULAR 

Calvin Hook S12 LARGE 

Garneth Hook 206 LARGE 

Bonnie Lindsay N102 LARGE 

Martha Palmer N142 REGULAR 

Leona Pohlman N137B LARGE 

Catherine Manson S15A LARGE 

James Manson S22 LARGE 

Delores Timmer S25 LARGE 

Faye Wright S50 LARGE 

Twyla Milroy 303 LARGE 

Lois Mott 114 LARGE 

Arla Ketelson 8 LARGE 

“Church Under Construction ~ Substandard Workmanship”  

Joshua 7:10-15  
Acts 5:1-11     Isaiah 43:16-19  

Acts 5:12-16  

“Church Under Construction ~ Work Site Injuries”                                           

Acts 5:17-33  
Acts 5:34-42  

“Church Under Construction ~  
                                         Back to the Drawing Board”  

“Church Under Construction ~ Upgrades”  

Hosea 2:21-23  
Acts 6:1-7 

Pew Art 



VACATION 
BIBLE 

SCHOOL 
July 18-22, 2016 
 9:00-11:45 a.m. 

 
Registration 

Registrations are being accepted for VBS.  If you know a child 3-years-old through entering 5th grade, please give 
them the registration form found on the welcome center at church or have them go to the church website and fill the form out 
online. We would love to have them join us! 
Donations & Prayers 
 
Please check the donation poster in the hallway for items we need to borrow or have donated to make our week a success.  If 
you let us borrow an item, please label it with your name, so we can return it to you after VBS.  If you choose to purchase one 
of the items, please check the size/quantity specified and return the item by the date indicated.  If you prefer, you can make a 
monetary donation and let us do the shopping!   
 
In addition to the supply and monetary donations, you will also find prayer requests on the donation poster.  These prayer 
request forms ask you to pray throughout the month of July for VBS.  You will find information about a specific day of VBS.  
On that day, we ask you to lift up another prayer that the activities and lessons shared will touch the children and all involved 
with VBS.  Your prayers will certainly bless everyone involved! 
Mission Project 
 
For this year’s mission project, students will again be raising money to ship Operation Christmas Child shoe boxes. It costs $7 
to send each shoe box, so our goal is to raise $525 which is enough to ship 75 boxes! Help us reach this goal by saving your 
loose change for the noisy offering to be collected during the VBS program Sunday, July 24 th. 
Volunteers 
 
It’s not too late to volunteer to help with VBS!  We need crew leaders, a photographer, substitutes, and registration table/
check out help.  Please contact Stephanie Stocks at mstocks@iowatelecom.net or 927-3351 if you are available to help.  
Whether you can help every day or just one, we would love to have you!  VBS training will be held Thursday, July 7th at 6:30 
p.m. and Wednesday, July 13th at 9:00 a.m.  Station leaders, crew leaders and helpers need to attend one of these two sessions. 
Program 
 
Be sure to join us Sunday, July 24th during the regular church service for our VBS program.  You’ll hear and see highlights 
from our exciting week! 

mailto:mstocks@iowatelecom.net




Volunteer Registration Form 
VBS 2016 

Manchester United Methodist Church 
July 18-22 

9:00-11:45 a.m. 
 
 
NAME: _____________________________________________ Grade Entering ’16-’17: ______________ 
ADDRESS: ___________________________________________________________________________ 
HOME PHONE: ____________________________CELL PHONE: _______________________________ 
E-MAIL: _____________________________________________________________________________ 

T-Shirt Size (adult sizes): 
 
Small     Medium      Large      XL      XXL     XXXL 
 
Desired Position: 
______ Crew Leader (Helper/Escort for small groups) (HS student or adult) 

______ Station Helper (MS or HS student) (Please check desired station/position) 

______ Station Leader/Teacher (adult) (Please check desired station) 

___ Opening/Closing      ___ Games       ___ Science/Craft    ___ Snacks ___ Movie/Mission   
___ Stories ___ Preschool   ___ Song leader (Opening/Closing) ___ Actor 

______ Decoration Leader/Helper 
______ Registration Helper  
NOTE:  Please record my contact info. and return this sheet to the church office or me ASAP. Please let me know ASAP if there are any 
days you will not be able to volunteer.   Stephanie Stocks: mstocks@iowatelecom.net   C) 920-1570     H) 927-3351 

Christmas in July with Operation Christmas Child 
 
Christmas is less than 6 months away which means National Collection Week for Operation Christmas Child is less 
than 5 months away! Have you started collecting items for your shoeboxes and our packing party?  
 

Our goal is to pack 600 shoeboxes at this year’s OCC Packing Party to be held Saturday, November 12, 2016. We have started 
collecting hygiene items, school supplies, and clothes, but we are nowhere near our goal of filling 600 boxes.  
 
The last two weeks of July and early August are the best time to buy school supplies. Look for free after rebate offers from 
Menards plus deep discounts at retailers like Staples, Office Max, Wal-Mart, Office Depot, etc. Don’t forget to order SCRIP 
cards for these businesses before you do your shopping. 
 
School supplies needed include: 
Pencil pouches 
Pencils (please sharpen) 
Pencil sharpeners 
Pens 
Scissors 
Paper/single subject notebooks 
Crayons 
Markers 
Solar calculators 
 
Toys for  boys and gir ls ages 2-4 years and 5-9 years 
 
 
We are trying to keep track of donations as they come in and will keep you updated as to our progress. Items purchased may be 
placed in the OCC box in the church library. If you can’t go shopping, be sure to save your change for the noisy offering to be 
held Sunday, July 24th during the Vacation Bible School program. This money will be used to pay the $4200 needed to ship 600 
shoeboxes as we spread the love of Jesus to children around the world! 

Hygiene items needed include: 
490 bars of soap 
463 wash clothes 
386 toothbrushes 
Toothpaste (must have an expiration date of May 2017 or later) 

Clothes 
T-shirts 
Shorts 
Socks 
Underwear 

mailto:mstocks@iowatelecom.net
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GARDEN CLEAN-UP 

Thank you to all who were able to help clean up 
the garden on June 5th. This is an on-going  
project so feel free to stop by & pull a few weeds 
at your convenience.  Be sure to watch the  
newsletter & bulletin for more info on our next 
“garden party!” 

  

Scrip is available   —  

Sundays:  before & after church services 
Wednesday :  5:00 - 6:00p, before  WOW service 

Scrip News 

2016 
Operation Christmas 

Child  
Donations 

      
July  – School supplies:  
pencils, sharpeners, erasers, pens, rulers, 
small notebooks, writing pads, crayons, 
colored pencils, scissors, glue sticks  
(No Liquids), calculators, small coloring 
books. Small pencil bags, fabric bags with  
zippers, small plastic containers. 

We on the scrip team have had several occasions to learn that people often are not aware of all the  
options we have.  One example: a member recently commented that she buys a lot from amazon.com 
and Barnes & Noble, and wasn’t aware that both of those are available (and they’re easy to use)!   
Another has been buying Fareway and gas cards for local use, but didn’t realize she could also get  
restaurants and stores in nearby cities.  So here are some reminders of just some of the gift cards  
available. 
 
Local eateries.  By using MUMC gift cards to dine at these places you help not only our church but also 
area businesses, so please give them your support!  Cards we can get include Burger King, Casey’s 
Pizza, Chuong Garden, Dairy Queen, Fireside, Hardee’s, Pin Oak, Pizza Hut, Pizza Ranch, and  
Subway. 
 
Gas.  For local options, we have Kwik Star and Casey’s, and we can order BP.  At all three of these 
places your gift card can be used at the pump and you don’t even need to go indoors!  Just put the card 
in the same slot that takes credit cards.  Some receipts will show the remaining balance; others will just 
show the amount you spent.  It’s easy as can be!  Of course if you hear the Casey’s donuts or the  
KwikStar cappuccino calling you, you can go inside and use your card to buy those items as well.   
Anything sold at the convenience store can be purchased with your MUMC gift card - it’s not limited to 
gas. 
 
Did you know that MUMC’s scrip program has added an average of $6100 to the church budget for each 
of the past four years?  Be part of the group that makes that happen - buy gift cards at church!! 

http://amazon.com


Family Swim Night at 
 “The Falls Water Park” in  
Cedar Falls, Iowa on  
Saturday July 16, 2016  
 8:45 – 10:45 p.m.  
Contact Chuck Norman at 
loveisthelaw134@gmail.com 
with questions.  

Youth for Christ 
 

On July 28th, YFC will be having a TACO BAR as a fundraiser  to help get youth to Camp dur ing the 
first week of August. Please join them in Wesley Hall from 5:00pm-8:00pm. Your free-will donation will 
help send 12 youth to hear about Christ in a way unlike any other. Every year, this is the event our pro-
grams build up to.   Please come and grab some grub to help send our youth to camp!  
 
If you have any questions or are unable to make it to the TACO BAR but would still like to help, please       
contact Mike Cantonwine at 563-920-5741 or by email at BackboneYFC@gmail.com. You can also  
visit the Backbone Area Youth for Christ Facebook Page to find 
out more information about other fundraisers for Camp. Thank you! 

mailto:loveisthelaw134@gmail.com
mailto:BackboneYFC@gmail.com


Friday Evening 

  7:00 p.m.  Registration begins 
  7:30          Leaders meeting 
  8:00          Opening ceremony, welcome, Icebreaker games 
  9:00          Music “Theody” 
  10:00ish   Trust Line, campfire and s’mores 
  11:00ish   Back to rooms / evening discussion time 
  12:00ish   Lights out  

2nd ANNUAL SUMMER  

N.E. District Youth Retreat 
Pictured Rocks UMC Camp 

Grades 6-12 

 

Friday, August 12 at 7 p.m. through 
6 p.m. Saturday, August 13 

Please register by August 1 

MUSIC BY 

Saturday 

 7:45a.m.   Leaders meeting 
  8:00          Breakfast 
  9:00          Worship with Theody and Rev. Jackie Bradford 
  10:00        Team building course with PR staff 
  12:00        Lunch 
  12:30        Free time 
  1:30          Zip-Line with PR staff 
  4:30          Swim at Camp Courageous or free time 
  5:30          Closing ceremony 
  6:00          End 

Questions contact: 

Becca Nims,  
rebecca.nims@aboutfirst.com or 

Chuck Norman,  
loveisthelaw134@gmail.com 

Make checks payable to: 

Iowa Annual Conference of the U.M.C. 
 
and send with registration forms to: 

N.E. District office UMC 
2302 W 1st St., Ste 2 
Cedar Falls, IA  50613 
 

Cost $30 per person 
 

District Superintendent Rev. Jackie Bradford will lead worship on Saturday 
 

1 adult for 8 youth – leaders will be responsible for their youth 
Bring sleeping bag or own bedding 

mailto:rebecca.nims@aboutfirst.com
mailto:loveisthelaw134@gmail.com


Bob Betels ................................................... 7/01 
Mary Ellen Richter ...................................... 7/02 
Dean Sherman............................................. 7/03 
Connie Allyn ................................................ 7/05 
Carrie Clouse ............................................... 7/05 
Michelle Kerton ........................................... 7/05 
Mary Jane Fetter ......................................... 7/06 
Marilyn Seelinger ........................................ 7/06 
Clayton Larsen ............................................. 7/07 
Rebecca Gibbs ............................................. 7/08 
Carol Pohlman ............................................. 7/09 
Howard Haigh ............................................. 7/10 
Beth Mueller ............................................... 7/11 
Michelle Philgreen ...................................... 7/12 
Dean Boone ................................................. 7/13 
Catherine Manson ...................................... 7/16 
Diane Miller ................................................. 7/18 
John Tyrrell .................................................. 7/18 
Kayla Gibbs .................................................. 7/20 
Donna Tenhoff ............................................ 7/21 
Louise Reth .................................................. 7/23 
Barbara Ridenour ........................................ 7/23 
John Rasmussen .......................................... 7/24 
Kaitlyn Nelson ............................................. 7/25 
Jessica Sedain .............................................. 7/25 
Regina Reth ................................................. 7/26 
Sarah Kluesner ............................................ 7/27  
Helen Cole ................................................... 7/28 
Derek Roberg .............................................. 7/28 
Alex Thurn ................................................... 7/28 
Randy Waterman ........................................ 7/30 

Robert & Lucretia Nelson ........................... 7/01 
Max & Victoria Winemiller ......................... 7/08 
Chris & Angie Zehr ...................................... 7/08 
Glenn & Ellen Nystel ................................... 7/10 
Jack Young & Chris Mundy  ........................ 7/12 
Jerry & Marilyn Hamman ............................ 7/18 
Travis & Meghan Mensen ........................... 7/20 
Darl & Linda Toms ....................................... 7/26 
Kyle & Kim Downs ....................................... 7/29 
Jeremy & Tiffany Feldmann ........................ 7/30 
Merle & Mary Lou Mangold ....................... 7/30 

Happy Birthday!!  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

July 20th 

4:30-6:30p 

free-will offering 

We would love 

your help… 

We still need volunteers & food donations  

Sign-up sheets located in the hallway 

>>>>><<<<< 

Thank YOU!! 

endtimeswatcher.wordpress.com 



 
 
 
 
 

 Sun 
8:15a 

 Serving Our 
Church Leaders 

meet in the  
Sanctuary every 
Sunday morning 

Mon 
WIC 
July 11 

 
 

2nd  
Helpings 

Mondays @ 5:30p 

Tue 
CHIMES  

DEADLINE 

July 20 

Wed 
Worship on 
Wednesdays 
Dinner @ 5:15p 

Wesley Hall 
Worship @ 

6:00p—Sanctuary  
Small Group  

Discussion @ 6:45p 

Thu 
 
 

Fri 
July Mission: 

 
Ice Cream  

Social 
 

Sat 
Year long 
Mission: 

 
Heifer  

International 
 

 
July 3 

NO 
Chuong Garden 

 
 
 

 
July 4 & 11 

NO 
2nd Helpings 

 
Lunch & Learn 

Program 
Tuesday  
July 19  

12-1:00p 

  
 
 

 
 
 

 
Lunch & Learn 

Program 
Thursday  

July 21 
12-1:00p 

1 

9:30a 
Sippers@ 

Coffee Den 

2 
8:00p 

AA 

3 

9:00a 
Worship  w/
communion  

10:00a 
Fellowship 

10:30a 
Adult Sunday 

School  
 

4 
 

5 

9:00a 
Calico Cut Ups 

9:00a 
Bible Study 

 

6 
11:30a 
UMW 
5:15p 

WOWw/Comm 
 

5:00-8:00p 
The House of 

David Mission 
Fundraiser 

@ Pizza Ranch 

7 
1:00p 

Knitters  
6:00p 

Trustee Meeting 
6:30p 

VBS Training 
Wesley Hall 

 

8 
9:30a 

Sippers@ 
Coffee Den 

9 
8:00p 

AA 

10 
9:00a 

Worship  
10:00a 

Fellowship  
10:30a 

Adult Sunday 
School 

11 

9:30a 
Prayer Chapel 

10:30a  
Study Group 

5:30p 
Worship Design 

7:00p 
Missions Mtg   

12 
9:00a 

Calico Cut Ups 
9:00a 

Bible Study 
6:30p 

SPPRC Meeting 

13 

9:00a 
VBS Training 
Wesley Hall 

5:15p 
WOW 

 
 
 

14 
10:30a 

Communion @ 
GNH/Meadows 

1:00p 
Knitters  

 
 
 

15 
9:30a 

Sippers@ 
Coffee Den 

 

16 
8:00p 

AA 

17 
9:00a 

Worship 
10:00a 

Fellowship 
10:30a 

Adult Sunday 
School 

 

18 
9:30a 

Prayer Chapel 
10:30a  

Study Group 
5:30p 

Worship Design 
 
 

19 

NO 
Calico Cut Ups 

9:00a 
Bible Study 

5:30p 
Finance Meeting 

6:30p 
Church Council 

20 

5:15p 
WOW 

4:30-6:30p 
Ice Cream  

Social 
 
 

21 
1:00p 

Knitters  
 
 
 

 

22 
9:30a 

Sippers@ 
Coffee Den 

          

23 
8:00p 

AA 
9:00-4:30p 

The House of 
David Mission 

24/31 
9:00a 

Worship 
10:00a 

Fellowship 
10:30a 

Adult Sunday 
School 

25 
9:30a 

Prayer Chapel 
10:30a  

Study Group 
5:30p 

Worship Design 

26 
9:00a 

Calico Cut Ups 
9:00a 

Bible Study 
2:00p 

Bingo @ GNH 
 

27 
5:15p 

WOW 
 
 

 

28 
1:00p 

Knitters  
5:00-8:00p 

YFC 
TACO Bar 

Fundraiser 
@ MUMC 

29 
9:30a 

Sippers@ 
Coffee Den 

 
 

30 
8:00p 

AA 
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*The House of David Mission Sunday 1-4:30p // Mon*Tues*Wed 9:00a-4:30p 

Church/office 
CLOSED 



 
We invite you to join us for worship on Sunday mornings at 9:00 a.m.  

Sunday School classes @ 10:30a 
Wow—Worship on Wednesdays 

Light supper at 5:15pm in Fellowship Hall 

Worship at 6pm in the Sanctuary 

6:45pm Small Group Discussion 

NONPROFIT ORG. 

U.S. Postage PAID 

Manchester, IA  52057 

Permit #4 

Manchester United Methodist Church 
413 E. Butler St. 
Manchester, IA  52057-1612 
 
Return Service Requested 

The MUMC Chimes 
Official Newsletter of the 

Manchester United Methodist Church 
413 E. Butler Street (563) 927-4439 (fax-3790) 

 
The Ministry Team at MUMC includes: 

The Entire Congregation 
Reverend Phil Rogers 

Secretary: Debbie Saunders 
Church Custodian: Glenn Nystel/Dennis Porter 

Christian Education Director: Position Open 
Choir Director & Organist: Position Open 

Bell Choir Director: Position Open 
Mission Coordinator: Barry Eike 

 

Articles printed as submitted. 
Prepared, printed and prepped-to-mail  
at MUMC, by numerous volunteers.  

Please forward any new addresses to the church at  
413 E. Butler or call 563-927-4439    Thank you! 

Office Hours 
Monday & Wednesday 

8:00a-5:00p 
Tuesday & Thursday 

8:00a-3:00p 
Friday 

Church is Closed 

***CHURCH AND OFFICE WILL BE CLOSED*** 

***NO 2ND HELPINGS*** 
 

DELAWARE COUNTY FAIR * July 11 – 17   

*NO SECOND HELPINGS JULY 11 

www.christ-the-king.org 


